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violated them. It is not 'business as usual' and time is required to allow people to work through these 

processes in a supported way that does not cause more harm - including 'being silenced' by not being 

able to participate due to short time frames. 

At best, this process was disrespectful and at worst designed to intentionally avoid engagement. 

Government deadlines and announcements are not more important that the impact on people's lives 

that these plans are supposed to support. It is vital that Governments take leadership on working with 

victim-survivors and communities if they want to deliver plans, services, and outcomes that actually 

benefit victim-survivors and reduce sexual violence. 

4. Other issues

a. The format used to gather feedback was difficult to respond to. It lacked the context about how it

was developed and what precise feedback was being sought - thereby creating another barrier to

genuine consultation.

b. There was no information provided as to whether written submissions would be made public and

no information on the confidentiality of the process.

Conclusion 

The engagement of WSP compromised the integrity of both plans. It is yet another example of where 

outsourcing government responsibility and core public services to consulting firms who lack contextual 

expertise, relationships and trust with key stakeholders, and are so poorly placed to do this work ethically, 

results in ineffectual policy and has a potentially harmful impact on the exact people this work is supposed 

to support and help. 

I would welcome the opportunity to discuss this submission in person with Committee. 

Kind regards 

Sally Stevenson AM 

Executive Director 




